Noxious Weeds Bylaw Revision

FEEDBACK FORM

Thank you for participating in this open house. The data will be used to help us update the
Noxious Weeds Bylaw, design educational material, and identify priorities and preferences for
weed management in Saanich. These concepts are based on the results of public input,
research and consultation from a previous open house and survey. Near the end of 2014, staff
will bring forward a report to Council proposing revisions to the bylaw and a bylaw
administration policy. Your responses will remain completely anonymous.

What does the bylaw say now?

Every owner of real property in the Municipality of Saanich shall clear such real
property of all brush, noxious weeds or other vegetation which because of their
condition are likely to spread to or become a nuisance to other real property in the
vicinity or which are so unkempt as to be unsightly to nearby residents.

What do you think of these concepts under discussion?

1. All properties manage the spread of listed invasive plants from their property boundaries
including via seeds, vegetative growth, soil removal, and during disposal/vehicular
transportation according to Saanich Best Management Practices.

2. lvy to be managed when growing up trees

3. All properties permanently remove Prevent and Eradicate Species from their properties
according to Saanich Best Management Practices as well as any other listed plants which
are hazardous to human and animal health.

4. All properties manage Contain and Control species where Environmentally Significant
Areas occur.

5. Properties subject to development applications could be subject to all sections of this
bylaw and would require a management and restoration plan in order to prevent the spread
and return of Prevent and Eradicate plants.




6. All properties manage weeds that are a detriment to livestock, crops, or agricultural soils.

7. Ban the sale of listed invasive plants in Saanich.

8. Owners of large properties or complicated properties would have the option of filling out a
management plan to show how they will address the problem over a period of time.

9. Enforcement would occur when a bylaw complaint is lodged (except for Eradicate
species). Education would be the first response.

Note that new clauses are proposed for the Unsightly Premises Bylaw to address
overgrown lawns and an exemption for Naturescape gardens.

Optional: Name:

Phone: Email:

Return completed form to:
Adriane Pollard, Adriane.Pollard@Saanich.ca

Saanich Planning Department 770 Vernon Avenue
Victoria, BC V8X 2W7
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